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1. Bill Number:   HB2381 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Austin 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Toll operators; Department of Motor Vehicles records 

 

5. Summary:  This bill authorizes toll facility operators to obtain from the Department of 

Motor Vehicles the email address or other electronic address of the owner of a vehicle that 

failed to pay a toll. Existing provisions require an invoice for an unpaid toll to be sent by 

first-class mail. The bill contains technical amendments. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item #8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The bill proposes permitting the Department of Motor Vehicles 

(DMV) to provide the operators of toll facilities, red-light camera enforcement systems 

acting on behalf of a government entity, or the Dulles Access Highway the email address of 

the owners of vehicles used to fail to pay a toll, fail to comply with a traffic light signal, or 

improperly access the Dulles Access Highway, if an email address is available. 

 

 DMV does not anticipate significant implementation challenges associated with the bill and 

will be able to implement the legislation using existing resources. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Motor Vehicles. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  This bill is a companion to SB 1473. 


